### Torrey Pines, RG005.19

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue
La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335
https://lajollahistory.org/2023

### **Descriptive Summary**

Title: Torrey Pines, RG005.19

Dates: 1880 - Present

Collection Number: RG005.19

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: 1 linear foot

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The Torrey Pines Collection is made up of photographs, ephemera, and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection contains information pertaining to many Torrey Pines subjects including: the Torrey Pines Association, the Torrey Pines State Reserve, Torrey Pines trees, Torrey Pines Lodge, Torrey Pines Road Race, Torrey Pines Christian Church, Torrey Pines Business and Research Park, Torrey Pines City Park, Torrey Pines Research Park Medical Biology Institute and the Torrey Pines Inn. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California, its people, places and events. A container list is included in the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

**Acquisition Information:** RG005.19

**Biography/Administrative History:** The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the

museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The Torrey Pines Collection is made up of photographs, ephemera, and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection contains information pertaining to many Torrey Pines subjects including: the Torrey Pines Association, the Torrey Pines State Reserve, Torrey Pines trees, Torrey Pines Lodge, Torrey Pines Road Race, Torrey Pines Christian Church, Torrey Pines Business and Research Park, Torrey Pines City Park, Torrey Pines Research Park Medical Biology Institute and the Torrey Pines Inn. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California, its people, places and events. A container list is included in the PDF and HTML versions.

#### **Container List Below**

## RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Box 19 –Torrey Pines

| Torrey Pines<br>Association |  |
|-----------------------------|--|
|                             | Booklet. "The Torrey Pines Poems and Sketches" by Lillian Pray-<br>Palmer. 1949 (two copies).  |
|                             | Booklet. "See the forest for the trees". Photography booklet on Torrey Pines.  |
|                             | Page. Page containing an article titled "San Diego Nature Notes" by Dr.<br>William A. Burns on Torrey Pine trees in California.  |
|                             | Article. "The Torrey Pines Association: Its Purpose and Program" by Dr. Thomas W. Whitaker. California Gardens. June-July 1964.  |
|                             | Article. "Good-by to our public parks" by Alfred Balk. The Reader's Digest. 1960.  |
|                             | Bylaws. "By-Laws of Torrey Pines Association".   |
|                             | Article. "The Torrey Pines: A brief Essay on The History of The Trees<br>And The Park" by Guy L. Fleming. California Garden. 1955.   |
|                             | Article. "Services Held For Naturalist Guy L. Fleming". May 17, 1960.  |
|                             | Audio transcript. Transcript of Margaret Fleming talking about Torrey Pines Park and her life there. 1972.   |
|                             | Memo. Memo regarding the appointment of Guy Fleming as a proxy for W.S. Kellogg at a meeting of the Torrey Pines Association. January 22, 1953.  |
|                             | Post card. Post card from Guy L. Fleming to members of the Torrey Pines Association regarding a tour through the area to see wildflowers.  |
|                             | Photograph. Photo of a Torrey Pine tree on the coast.  |
|                             | Photograph. Photo of a Torrey Pine tree with the coast in the background.  |
|                             | Proclamation. Proclamation requesting the preservation and respect of Torrey Pine trees in the La Jolla area. San Diego Floral Association and the San Diego Society of Natural History. |
|                             | Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the Torrey Pines Extension Campaign.  |
|                             | Press release. Press release by the Torrey Pines Association regarding an earlier statement by the San Diego Union on Torrey Pines. 1961.  |
|                             | Pamphlet. Pamphlet titled "A Proposal for an Addition to Torrey Pines State Reserve".  |
|                             | Map. Map of the proposed Penasquitos Park Reserve by the Torrey Pines Association. 1980.   |
|                             | Letters. Series of roughly fifteen letters written by William S. Kellogg, John A. Comstock, and Guy L. Fleming regarding the inner-workings of the Torrey Pines Association. 1950-1960.  |

| Torrey Pines<br>Park                          |  |
|---|--|
|   | Book. Book titled "Torrey Pines State Reserve" published by the Torrey Pines Association. Features details on the history, location, flora, and fauna of the reserve. Third Edition. 1991. |
|   | Postcard. Post card featuring a photo of Torrey Pines Lodge.   |
|   | Magazine. Union Title-Trust Topics Magazine Volume 10. May-June 1956.  |
|   | Article. "Fleming Birthday Celebration Nets Torrey Pines Drive \$6,000" by Candice Chaffin. La Jolla Light. 1978.  |
|   | Article. "The Place of Caves" by Robert H. Harnar. San Diego Union.<br>June 7, 1953.   |
|   | Article. "A Torrey Pine Grows in La Jolla – For 50 Years" by Julie Warner. La Jolla Light. 1963.   |
|   | Poem. "The Torrey Pines" by W.B. France. 1927.   |
|   | Article. "Torrey pines: A calligraphy by the elements" by Bud Poliquin. San Diego Tribune. August 16, 1978.  |
|   | Article. "The Torrey Pines Struggle for Survival". La Jolla Courier.<br>August 22, 1974.   |
|   | Article. "Picture Story" on the Torrey Pines State Reserve.  |
|   | Article. "Trees Find Real Friend" on Ellen Scripps and Torrey Pines.   |
|   | Article. "An Ice-Age Relic of the Southwest" on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union. 1969.   |
|   | Article. "Saving Rare Trees Group's Objective" by Bryant Evans. San Diego Union. 1950.   |
|   | Article. "Event marks 25 <sup>th</sup> anniversary of Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Greg Gross.   |
|   | Article. "Torrey Pines Unique Trees of Fine Park". San Diego Union.<br>January 1, 1925.  |
|   | Article. "Join the league to save Torrey Pines Park". 1922.  |
|   | Article. "The Torrey Pine". Westways. February 1952.   |
|   | Article. "A Relic Forest From Another Age". Westways. October 1958.  |
|   | Newspaper. Encinitas Coast Dispatch edition with the headline "Torrey Pines: An Education in Nature". February 16, 1967 (two copies).  |
| Torrey Pines<br>Lodge and Park<br>Photographs |  |
| - 1-0-0-0-mpm                                 | Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Lodge under construction. 1923.  |
|   | Postcard. Postcard of the interior of the Torrey Pines Lodge. 1998.  |
|   | Postcard. Postcard photo of the Torrey Pines Lodge from a distance. Partially colorized. 1920's (two copies).  |
|   | Photographs. Two photos depicting Torrey Pines trees in the reserve. Early 1900's.   |

|   | Photograph. Photo of the "Sentinel" Torrey Pine in the reserve. Early 1900's.  |
|---|--|
|   | Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Reserve looking north. Early 1900's.   |
|   | Photograph. Photo of the hill at the top of Torrey Pines grade with a car driving by. 1920's.  |
|   | Photographs. Three photographs of the early roadway through Torrey Pines Reserve. Early 1900's.  |
|   | Photograph. Photo of a lone Torrey Pine in the reserve looking toward the sea. Early 1900's.   |
|   | Photographs. Series of nine photos from a trip by a group of four and their dog to Torrey Pines by car. 1909.  |
|   | Photograph. Photo of a passageway through Torrey Pines Reserve. 1920's.  |
|   | Photograph. Photo of the completed Torrey Pines Lodge with an additional photo of three eucalyptus trees attached to the back. 1920's. Photograph. Large photo of the "Sentinel" Torrey Pine facing the sea.                                     |
|   | Photographs. Series of three photos of the Torrey Pines Reserve showcasing the scenic vistas surrounding the park. Early 1900's.   |
|   | Photographs. Two photos of trees within the Torrey Pines Reserve. 1905.  |
|   | Photographs. Two photos of bluffs, Torrey Pines trees, and the ocean at Torrey Pines Reserve. Early 1900's.  |
|   | Photographs. Three small photos of Torrey Pines Park and Torrey Pines Lodge showcasing the park and nearby ocean. Early 1900's.  |
|   | Photograph. Rudimentary colorized photograph of the Torrey Pines Reserve looking toward the Penasquitos Lagoon (four copies). 1932.  |
|   | Photograph. Photo of a high point in the Torrey Pines Reserve with a small cave in the lower right corner. 1922.   |
|   | Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Lodge under construction. 1923.  |
|   | Photographs. Three photos of the Torrey Pines Reserve including bluffs, inland landscapes, with a tree-covered attached to the back. Photographs. Four photocopied photos by Guy Fleming of various flora around the Torrey Pines Reserve. 1921. |
|   | Article. "California's Birthday Tree" by Guy Fleming on the Torrey Pine. Western Woman Magazine. 1942.   |
| Torrey Pines<br>Road Race 1951-<br>1956 |  |
|   | Photographs. Series of five photographs depicting a road race in Torrey Pines, as well as its spectators. 1950's.  |
|   | Compact disc. CD containing five images of the Torrey Pines road race.<br>Letter. Letter from Bill Taylor Photography to Mike Mishler of the LJHS regarding photos of car races in Torrey Pines. February 10, 2012.                              |

|   | Business card. Business card for Bill Taylor Photography out of Minnesota.   |
|---|--|
|   | Magazine. Article: "Checkered Flag: Poised at Torrey Pines. A High-  |
|   | Pitched Whine; A Flash." Fourth Annual Road Race. Point magazine. 1954.  |
| <b>Torrey Pines</b>                           |  |
| <b>Christian Church</b>                       |  |
|   | Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Christian Church.  |
|   | Article. "Dream Launched Christian Church". La Jolla Light. January 20, 1972.  |
|   | Photograph. Photo of a band at the Torrey Pines Christian Church.  |
|   | Photograph. Photo of a candlelight vigil outside of Torrey Pines Christian Church.   |
|   | Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Christian Church sign.   |
|   | Photograph. Photo of Eileen Drogue at the Torrey Pines Christian Church.   |
|   | Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Christian Church Chapel. 1964.   |
|   | Drawing. Drawing of the Torrey Pines Christian Church Chapel.  |
|   | Article. "Rev. Bonvillain will be ordained". La Jolla Light. June 27, 1974.  |
|   | Article. "New minister has passion for education" by Robert Fulton. La Jolla Light. April 1, 2004.                                     |
|   | Historical summary. Summary of the history of Torrey Pines Christian Church. 1985.   |
|   | Article. "Church to dedicate new library".   |
|   | Booklet. Booklet by Torrey Pines Christian Church celebrating thirty years in ministry. 1989 (two copies).                             |
|   | Booklet. Booklet for the dedication service of Torrey Pines Christian Church. 1986.  |
|   | Photograph. Newspaper photograph of the new Northern Italian style sanctuary at Torrey Pines Christian Church.                         |
|   | Photograph. Newspaper photograph of the new Torrey Pines Christian Church sanctuary under construction. July 12, 1984.                 |
|   | Photograph. Newspaper photograph of Minster Ewart H. Wyle and his wife outside of the Torrey Pines Christian Church. October 30, 1986. |
|   | Booklet. Booklet for the fortieth anniversary of the Torrey Pines<br>Christian Church. 1999.   |
| Torrey Pines<br>Business and<br>Research Park |  |
|   | Article. "General Automation selects site in Torrey Pines research park". November 16, 1978.   |
|   | Photograph. Photo of the Signal Corporation office.  |
|   | Article. Short article detailing plans for Signal Corporation  |
|   | headquarters and sales between various local corporations. La Jolla<br>Light. 1979.  |

| Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Science Park. Photograph. Photo of the La Jolla Cancer Research Foundation sign. 1985. Photograph. Photo of the Behring Diagnostics office. Photograph. Photo of the Behring Diagnostics office. Photograph. Photo of the Berojet-General Corporation sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Wesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's. |   |   |
|---|---|---|
| Photographs. Two aerial photos of the General Atomics campus. Photograph. Photo of the Behring Diagnostics office. Photograph. Photo of the Aerojet-General Corporation sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet-General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "An ew bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.                          |   | Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Science Park.   |
| Photograph. Photo of the Behring Diagnostics office. Photograph. Photo of the Aerojet-General Corporation sign. Photograph. Photograph of a staircase within the Aerojet building. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Gultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Puse at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  |   | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·   |
| Photograph. Photo of the Behring Diagnostics office. Photograph. Photo of the Aerojet-General Corporation sign. Photograph. Photograph of a staircase within the Aerojet building. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Gultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Puse at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  |   |   |
| Photograph. Photo of the Aerojet-General Corporation sign. Photograph. Photograph of a staircase within the Aerojet building. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.   |   |   |
| Photograph. Photograph of a staircase within the Aerojet building. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Gultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. La Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.   |   |   |
| Photograph. Photo of the Signal Companies Inc. sign. Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility", Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.   |   |   |
| Photograph. Photo of the Signal Company building. Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.   |   | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·   |
| Photograph. Photo of Donald Mosier. 1985. Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet-General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  |   |   |
| Photograph. Photo of a lab inside the Medical Biology Institute. 1985. Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984. Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet-General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   |   |
| Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group. August 16, 1984.  Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985.  Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985.  Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980.  Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's.  Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002.  Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988.  Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman.  Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992.  Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | · ·   |
| Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985. Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | Bylaws. Bylaws of the Torrey Pines Science Park Commonalities Group.  |
| Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. August 15, 1985.  Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet-General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's.  Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002.  Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988.  Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman.  Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992.  Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines  Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | Article. "Mesa firms seek precise area plan" by Graciela Nielsen. La  |
| Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La Jolla Light. November 11, 1980. Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet- General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's. Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002. Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988. Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman. Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992. Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility". Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988. Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | Article. "Cultural task force discusses major sources of dissention" by   |
| Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet-General, SDSU, and General Atomics. 1980's.  Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002.  Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988.  Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman.  Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992.  Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines  Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and   |   | Article. "Scientists flocking to industrial park site" by Mike Krey. La   |
| Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October 3, 2002.  Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. November 23, 1988.  Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman.  Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992.  Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines  Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | Folder. Folder containing thirteen documents related to NASA, Aerojet-  |
| Jolla Light. November 23, 1988.  Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman.  Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992.  Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and   |   | Article. "Unraveling the mysteries of the brain". La Jolla Light. October   |
| Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor Kamban Biberman.  Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992.  Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | Article. "Chevron project decision delayed" by Steve Waterstrat. La   |
| Article. "Building together: Torrey Pines firms cooperate on childcare facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | Article. "Chevron Gets OK To Divide Torrey Pines Acreage" by Thor   |
| facility".  Article. "Appeal on Torrey Pines development shelved" by Steve Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   | Article. "A new bridge to research". La Jolla Light. July 2, 1992.  |
| Waterstrat. La Jolla Light. December 8, 1988.  Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times.  Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines  Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and   |   |   |
| Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned Torrey Pines Research Park" by Eric Bailey. LA Times. Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park". Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977. Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and  |   |   |
| Article. "Research: Activists Upset at OK for Park".  Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and   |   | Article. "Taken Aback: Activists Rush to Blunt Impact of Planned  |
| Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research Park. 1977.  Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and   |   | ·   |
| Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, and letters. 1980's.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and   |   | Advertisement. Advert for the Torrey Pines Business and Research  |
| Park Pt. II  Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and   |   | Folder. Folder containing eight documents from the Science<br>Applications International Corporation including pamphlets, articles, |
|   | • |   |
| experiences there. 1990 s.  |   | Book. "The Hermit of Torrey Pines" by Nick Connell on his cave and experiences there. 1990's.                                       |

Pamphlet. Torrey Pines State Reserve folding pamphlet with information and a map of the reserve. Booklet. Booklet on Torrey Pines State Reserve and Beach. 1975. Booklet. Torrey Pines Extension Campaign booklet. Booklet. Torrey Pines State Park booklet showcasing the things the park offers to visitors. Essay. "The Torrey Pines" by Guy L. Fleming. Torrey Pines Association. Article. "Caveman loses his sanctuary" by Seth Slater. La Jolla Light. October 17, 1991. Essay. "Growing Up Among the Pines" by Margaret Fleming Allen. December 1982 (two copies). Flier. Folding flier advertising Torrey Pines Lodge. 1920's-1930's. Article. "Why All This Fuss About Those Unimpressive Trees". La Jolla Light. 1971. Article. "Cavern is colorful hideaway" by Liz Swain. La Jolla Light. Essay. Essay titled "The Torrey Pine --- California's Birthday Tree" by Guy Fleming. 1955. Essay. "The Torrey Pine" informational essay on the tree's significance and background. San Diego Natural History Museum. Photographs. Series of eleven photocopied photos of places, things, and people significant to Torrey Pines in the early decades of the 20th century. 1920-1938. Map. Topographical map of the Torrey Pines area by the Torrey Pines Association, 1975. Photograph. Photo of Ranger Robert Wohl with beetle traps to catch bark beetles killing native trees. SD Tribune. October 7, 1991. Article. "Pretty Places to Hang: Over Torrey Pines cliffs in fetching shops and at a new hotel" by Christopher Reynolds. Los Angeles Times. Iuly 11, 1999. Article. "Celebrations by land and by sea". La Jolla Light. October 14, Article. "Refusing to Cave In: Concrete Solution to Dispute Over Personal Security" by John M. Glionna. Los Angeles Times. February 4, 1991. Letter. Letter to Nick Connell from Assemblywoman Sunny Mojonnier regarding Connell's cave in Torrey Pines. November 6, 1990. Letter. Letter to Willie L. Brown from Nick Connell regarding his cave and its importance to the community. 1990's. Article. "America's Only Cave Artist". Article. "Nick Connell (Hermit of Torrey Pines) East of Echo". SPACES. Calendar. Copy of a calendar page of Torrey Pines from January 1951. Series of documents. Series of six documents related to the Torrey Pines Lodge and its possible removal. Includes letters, articles, and historical accounts from the La Jolla Historical Society, San Diego

Historical Society, and the Torrey Pines Association. 1970's.

| Account. Personal account of a road tour through the Torrey Pines Park. December 5, 1929.  Torrey Pines Park Pt. III  Article. "Torrey Reserve lets its hair down" by Cheryl Schwarzman. La Jolla Village News. October 7, 1999.  Article. "Space And Beauty Close To The City: Torrey Pines State Reserve Delights Visitors" by Craig MacDonald. The San Diego Union. January 9, 1977.  Article. "Basket Treasury" by Carolyn Murray. LA Times. April 15, 1979.  Article. "MBI: Of mice and men and grants" by Susanne Williams. La Jolla Light. 1985.  Article. "Big Timber Admire Torrey Pines" by Floyd McCracken. San Diego Union. March 16, 1970.  Article. "Small printed notice of the City of San Diego's acquisition of Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908.  Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union. Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tibune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Torrey Pine sine Reserve: Torrey Pines |   |   |
|--|---|---|
| Park Pt. III  Article. "Torrey Reserve lets its hair down" by Cheryl Schwarzman. La Jolla Village News. October 7, 1999.  Article. "Space And Beauty Close To The City: Torrey Pines State Reserve Delights Visitors" by Craig MacDonald. The San Diego Union. January 9, 1977.  Article. "Basket Treasury" by Carolyn Murray. LA Times. April 15, 1979.  Article. "MBI: Of mice and men and grants" by Susanne Williams. La Jolla Light. 1985.  Article. "Big Timber Admire Torrey Pines" by Floyd McCracken. San Diego Union. March 16, 1970.  Article. Small printed notice of the City of San Diego's acquisition of Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908.  Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Bistoric Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Hong Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz, January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz, January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Rie" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz, January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Rie" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz, January 1983.  Article. "The Forrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz, January 1983.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "R |   | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·                                   |
| Jolla Village News. October 7, 1999. Article. "Space And Beauty Close To The City: Torrey Pines State Reserve Delights Visitors" by Craig MacDonald. The San Diego Union. January 9, 1977. Article. "Basket Treasury" by Carolyn Murray. LA Times. April 15, 1979. Article. "MBI: Of mice and men and grants" by Susanne Williams. La Jolla Light. 1985. Article. "Big Timber Admire Torrey Pines" by Floyd McCracken. San Diego Union. March 16, 1970. Article. Small printed notice of the City of San Diego's acquisition of Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908. Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987. Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977. Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999. Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999. Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983. Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998. Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999. Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983. Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983. Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984. Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986. Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.   | - |   |
| Reserve Delights Visitors" by Craig MacDonald. The San Diego Union. January 9, 1977.  Article. "Basket Treasury" by Carolyn Murray. LA Times. April 15, 1979.  Article. "Basket Treasury" by Carolyn Murray. LA Times. April 15, 1979.  Article. "Big Timber and men and grants" by Susanne Williams. La Jolla Light. 1985.  Article. "Big Timber Admire Torrey Pines" by Floyd McCracken. San Diego Union. March 16, 1970.  Article. Small printed notice of the City of San Diego's acquisition of Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908.  Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Biscovering cures and an identity". 1983.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Hough the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine By Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Sarge |   |   |
| Article. "MBI: Of mice and men and grants" by Susanne Williams. La Jolla Light. 1985.  Article. "Big Timber Admire Torrey Pines" by Floyd McCracken. San Diego Union. March 16, 1970.  Article. Small printed notice of the City of San Diego's acquisition of Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908.  Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.   |   | Reserve Delights Visitors" by Craig MacDonald. The San Diego Union.     |
| Jolla Light. 1985. Article. "Big Timber Admire Torrey Pines" by Floyd McCracken. San Diego Union. March 16, 1970. Article. Small printed notice of the City of San Diego's acquisition of Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908. Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987. Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977. Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999. Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999. Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983. Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998. Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999. Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983. Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983. Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984. Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986. Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999. Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   |   |
| Diego Union. March 16, 1970. Article. Small printed notice of the City of San Diego's acquisition of Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908. Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987. Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977. Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999. Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999. Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983. Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998. Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999. Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983. Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983. Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984. Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986. Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999. Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.   | _ |   |
| Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908.  Article. "Majestic Torrey Pines Reserve". San Diego Union. July 18, 1987.  Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.   |   | Diego Union. March 16, 1970.  |
| Article. "Torrey Pines ranger enjoys multivaried career". La Jolla Light. December 1, 1977.  Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Reserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | Torrey Pines from Ellen Scripps. 1908.                                  |
| December 1, 1977.  Article. "Preserving the past for the future: Torrey Pines State Reserve" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | 1987.   |
| by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September 30, 1999.  Article. "Enchanted Forest" by Terry Rodgers on Torrey Pines. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.   |   |   |
| Diego Union-Tribune. October 5, 1999.  Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983.  Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Light. September     |
| Article. "Historic Lodge marks 75" by Stefani Mingo. La Jolla Village News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   |   |
| News. April 2, 1998.  Article. "Along Razor Point Trail don't forget Ellen" by Neil Morgan. San Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | Article. "Discovering cures and an identity". 1983.                     |
| Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Through the trees, a glimpse of an ancient world: Torrey Pines guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | News. April 2, 1998.  |
| guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3, 1983.  Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.  Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | Diego Union-Tribune. October 6, 1999.                                   |
| Article. "Insect army fells rare tree" by Elizabeth Wong. San Diego Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | guard a fairyland" by Nancy Cleveland. San Diego Tribune. May 3,        |
| Tribune. October 17, 1984.  Article. "Sarge is keeper of the pines" by Tom Stacy. La Jolla Light. June 12, 1986.  Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | Article. "The Torrey Pine" by Charles Coburn. Zoonooz. January 1983.    |
| 12, 1986. Article. "Preserve the Reserve: Torrey Pines salutes centennial" by Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999. Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.   |   |   |
| Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October 6, 1999.  Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   |   |
| Jolla Light. September 3, 1992.  |   | Patricia Daly-Lipe and Barbara Dawson. La Jolla Village News. October   |
|  |   | Article. "Reserve fire kills 50 rare Torrey Pines" by Cynthia Queen. La |
|  |   |   |

Article. "On Foot: Trailing the Torrey Pine" by Jerry Schad. 1980's. Article. "Torrey Pines Reserve so rare, so right" by Martina Schmitschek. SD Tribune. November 6, 1984. Article. "Museum begins Indian basketry craft program". June 1, 1979. Article. "Writer Believes Torrey Pines Once Were Forest" by Joshua L. Baily Jr. Article. "Torrey Pines preserve founded by Ellen Browning Scripps" by Guy L. Fleming. La Jolla Journal. Article. "Torrey Pines offers summer activities". Article. "Torrey Pines State Reserve: 1,500 acres of wildlife history" by Kerry Taylor. La Jolla Light. March 31, 1983. Article. "California's Birthday Tree" by Guy L. Fleming. Western Woman. 1942. Photograph. Newspaper photo of the corner at Torrey Pines Rd. and Hillside Drive around 1900. La Jolla Light. June 16, 1977. Photograph. Photo of the road through Torrey Pines Park. 1981. Photograph. Photo of Torrey Pines Road in 1916. Photograph. Photo of a pathway through a bluff near Torrey Pines. Includes horse-drawn wagon in foreground. Early 1900's. Photograph. Photo of an explosion at Torrey Pines Park near the road. Photographs. Series of five photographs of the natural scenery at Torrey Pines Park, including trees, shrubbery, and landscapes. 1905-1921. Photograph. Photo through a canyon in Torrey Pines looking toward the sea. 1950 (two copies). Photograph. Photo of a yucca plant at Torrey Pines Park by Guy Fleming. 1921. Photograph. Photo of a bluff at Torrey Pines Park. 1921. Photograph. Colorized photo of Torrey Pines looking toward the sea (two copies). Photograph. Photo of "Sarge" at Torrey Pines State Park. 1986. 35mm negatives. Series of 19 negatives taken around Torrey Pines Park (two copies). Photograph. Photo of a park ranger at Torrey Pines overlooking the reserve. 1980's. Photograph. Photo of a dead Torrey Pine at the park. 1900. Photographs. Two photos of Nick Connell outside of his cave in Torrey Pines State Park. 1990's. Photograph. Photo of a single Torrey Pine at Torrey Pines State Park. Photograph. Photo of flora at Torrey Pines Park. 1921. Photograph. Photo of three individuals sitting on the cliffs around Torrey Pines. Early 1900's. Postcard. Postcard of a Torrey Pine with a poem by Ellen Morrill Mills on it titled "The Torrey Pine". 1924.

|  | Pamphlet. Pamphlet for the Torrey Pines State Reserve and State   |
|--|---|
|  | Beach.  Man Man of the proposed Penagguitas Park Pegarya 1000   |
|  | Map. Map of the proposed Penasquitos Park Reserve. 1980.  Pamphlet. Pamphlet advertising the 75 <sup>th</sup> anniversary of the lodge  |
|  | dedication at Torrey Pines State Reserve. April 4, 1998.  |
|  | Pamphlet. Proposal pamphlet for a Torrey Pines State Reserve extension.   |
|  | Essay. "Growing Up Among the Pines" by Margaret Fleming Allen.  |
|  | December 1982.  |
|  | Leaflet. "The Torrey Pines: A Brief Essay on The History of The Trees and the Park" by Guy L. Fleming, President of the Torrey Pines Association. Reprinted from 1955.  |
|  | Copy. Newspaper Article. "Careless Park Visitors." Rare trees. San<br>Diego Tribune. 1974.  |
|  | Copy. Booklet. "Dedicated to the Perpetual Protection of the Mainland Habitat of the Rare Torrey Pine." Introduction the Trustees of the Ellen Browning Scripps Foundation. A chronology of the Park by Guy L. Fleming. 1949. |
|  | Copy. Magazine Article. "Opening Up the Gate – And A Bridge. New Torrey Grade, Rose Canyon Road, First Avenue Bridge" by Robert M. Gregory. San Diego Magazine. 1931.   |
|  | Partial Copy. Transcript of oral history with Mrs. Guy (Margaret) Fleming. One page, obstructed. 1972   |
|  | Newspaper Article. "Historic Lodge Marks 75." La Jolla Village News.<br>1998.   |
|  | Magazine Article. "Torrey Pines." From an talk by Dr. C.C. Parry to the San Diego Society of Natural History in 1883. Topics magazine.  Newspaper Article. "Along Razor Point Trail, Don't Forget Ellen" by                   |
|  | Neil Morgan. The San Diego Union-Tribune. 1990s.  |
| Torrey Pines City Park (Master Plan)   |   |
|  | Report. Environmental impact report on the Torrey Pines City Park<br>Master Plan. 1982.   |
| Torrey Pines<br>Research Park<br>(MBI) |   |
|  | Article. "Signal to move head office to Torrey Pines Park site". October 26, 1978.  |
|  | Article. "New Firm Strives To Harness Body's Healing Properties" by Donald C. Bauder. The San Diego Union. March 28, 1982.  |
|  | Public statement. Statement by the Medical Biology Institute on "MBI Researcher Awarded \$1.2 Million". February 20, 1985.  |
|  |   |

Public statement. Statement by the Medical Biology Institute regarding Darcy B. Wilson being named its new Scientific Director. February 7. 1985. Informational packet. Packet detailing the background, mission, and future of the Medical Biology Institute. 1980's. Article. "Reminiscences" by Michael Heidelberger. 1984. **Torrey Pines Inn** Photograph. Photo of the Torrey Pines Inn sign. Sketch. Overhead sketch of the Torrey Pines Inn and surrounding property. Pamphlet. Pamphlet advertising the Torrey Pines Inn and its amenities. Flier. Flier with information regarding the Torrey Pines Inn and its room rates Article. "Lodge at Torrey Pines hotel fights uphill expansion battle" by Shelley Miller. La Jolla Village News. April 9, 1998. Article. "Lodge's grand design evokes unspoiled Southern California" by Ann Jarmusch. Article. "A renewal project at Torrey Pines". La Jolla Light. March 1, 2001. Photograph. Newspaper photo of a bellhop at the Torrey Pines Inn. Article. "Inn seeks right to add rooms" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. June 5, 1986. Article. "City gets ready to put pressure on Torrey Pines Inn" by Jack Laufenberg. La Jolla Light. February 25, 1982. Article. "Inn denied request for expansion" by Graciela Nielsen. La Jolla Light. July 31, 1986. Article. "Hotel proposes addition" by Roderick Pressely. La Jolla Light. Article, "Inn waits in shadow of new development: Many employees have worked at hotel for almost 20 years" by Sharon Spivak. Flier. Flier advertising the Andy Williams Open and the Torrey Pines Inn. Article. "A nearby state reserve inspired lodge's courtyard". Article. "Hotel plans still face hurdles: Proposal runs into bureaucratic, negotiating snags" by Joe Nabbefeld. La Jolla Light. April 5, 1984. Article. "City Council postpones Torrey Pines decision" by Sydnie Ross. La Jolla Light. Article. "Inn told owner to produce document" by Jack Laufenberg. La Jolla Light. March 11, 1982. Folder. Folder with informational brochures and fliers for the Torrey Pines Inn.